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General Resolution 4/2009 – Public Registry of Commerce
On June 22, 2009, Public Registry of Commerce General Resolution (referred to as “G.R. PRC”) 4/2009 was published in the Official Gazette. This resolution modified G.R. PRC Nº 6/2006, which had established the information that should be exposed in the Board of Directors’ annual report as ruled by The Argentine Corporate Law (“ACL”), which effectiveness was suspended for a year by G.R PRC Nº 1/2008.
G.R. PRC 4/2009 set forth that the Board of Directors’ Annual Report should include: a brief discussion of the business, entailing the nature of the operations of the Corporation, structure and organization of the company and the economic committee, brief information about financial statements, results, generation and application of funds, liquidity, solvency, capital immobilization and profitability (in the cases of controlling companies, according to Section. 33, paragraph 1 of ACL such indexes should be exposed as shown in the consolidated statements), any significant contract outside the ordinary course of the business, and that correspond to transactions foreign to the corporate purspose, a brief explanation of the main transactions between related parts during the fiscal year that could have a significant effect over the financial situation and/or the results of the company, and a brief comment on the objectives and perspectives for the next fiscal year.
G.R. PRC 4/2009 also allows those companies not encompassed in Section. 299 of the ACL to present a shorter the content of the Board of Directors’ Annual Report if this does not affect either shareholders nor third parties who can prove legitimate interest to have access to such information.

The Board of Directors’ Annual Report must be issued on the same date of Financial Statements, it must cover the operations and events that have occurred between which could significantly modify the financial situation of the company and its results. 

This resolution shall be applicable as of December 31, 2009, although its early application will be admitted.
June 2009

If you have any question or comment concerning this newsletter, do not hesitate to contact us by calling at (54 11) 4116-4155 or via e-mail to info@kahale.com.ar.

Kahale Abogados is not responsible for any action taken or omission thereto with relation to or as a consequence of the information of this newsletter and shall under no circumstances be responsible for damages arising as a consequence of the use of said information. Readers are advised to seek for specific counsel in each particular case.
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